
TOWN OF PALM BEACH 
Information for Town Council Meeting on:   May 15, 2019 

 
To: Mayor and Town Council 

From: Josh Martin, Planning, Zoning & Building Director 

Re: Marcia Mulford Cini 

Landmarks Preservation Commission Attendance Exception 

 

Date: April 30, 2019 

 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION  

 

Staff recommends that the Town Council consider the request to excuse newly appointed 

Landmarks Preservation Commissioner Marcia Mulford Cini’s upcoming two absences that will 

occur this year because of prior travel commitments.   

 

GENERAL INFORMATION 

 

Ms. Cini was appointed by Town Council on March 19, 2019 as an alternate member of the 

Landmarks Preservation Commission (LPC). Well in advance of her appointment to the LPC, 

Ms. Cini scheduled and paid for travel trips with her family that unfortunately conflict with the 

June 19th and October 18th (a Friday meeting date) LPC meeting dates. Ms. Cini has provided a 

letter (attached) explaining the situation and her inability to reschedule these trips, and states that 

she has no plans in missing any other meetings this year. While Ms. Cini realizes that she is 

permitted to have two unexcused absences without penalty, she requests these be excused so as 

not to reflect poorly on her as a Commissioner. 

 

cc: Marcia Mulford Cini 

 

 


